
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
Well done to our Year 7 and 8 kapa haka students who performed at the Tātarakihi kapa haka 
festival.  Students displayed all three of our school values, Aotea, Taupaenui and Paepae in preparing 
for this performance as well as on the day. It was great to see you excited and proud to perform 
alongside 31 other schools that day. We enjoyed watching your performance and the positive 
response you gained from the crowd.   
  
Practice examinations are now complete. Congratulations to our senior students who prepared 
themselves thoroughly for these examinations. The exam supervisors have said that the behaviour of 
our students sitting these examinations was flawless and it was obvious that most of our students 
took these examinations very seriously. All senior students should now turn their attention to 
completing their internal assessments and studying for the end of year examinations. Students should 
be making use of the extra afterschool classes right up until examination time. Senior examinations 
were held in Jubilee Gym, so a huge thank you to our junior students for being respectful around these 
areas during break times over the last week.   
  
Thank you to all parents who attended meetings with whānau teachers this week. Junior students 
should have carefully selected modules for Term 4 now to ensure they have covered all aspects of the 
curriculum over the year. Our Year 10-12 students should have chosen their subjects for 2024. If you 
have any questions or your child needs further careers guidance, please come and see us.   
  
As always in our newsletter, we have provided a summary of our NCEA results to date. Predictions at 
all three year levels have improved in the last two weeks with Level 1 and 3 having a predicted pass 
rate over 90%. It is also pleasing to see the number of Merit and Excellence grades on the system.  We 
are looking forward to seeing many of our students gain course and subject endorsements.   
  
Last newsletter we shared information on the New Zealand Curriculum refresh. We have added this 
information again this week. I encourage you to have a look at this information to gain a greater 
understanding of the curriculum changes happening nationwide.    
  
Enrolments for 2024 are underway. We have completed all visits to our feeder schools bar one. The 
last visit is on the calendar for the start of Term 4. It is helpful for our planning if students enrol for 
2024 as soon as practicable. In Term 4 we will be hosting each of the students from our feeder schools 
for two days. These two days will give studentstransitioning to Te Paepae o Aotea an opportunity to 
experience a day in the life and learn more about how and what they will be learning in 2024.   
  
Prizegiving dates have been set. Please add these to your calendars. We would love to have members 
of our community join us to celebrate the success of our students. At our prizegivings, students will 
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be acknowledged for displaying our school values. Each prizegiving will be split into three sections: 
Aotea, Taupaenui and Paepae. This year we will have three prizegivings – Years 7 and 8 combined, 
Years 9 and 10 combined and Years 11-13 combined.   
  
Lastly, thank you to everyone that joined us for our end of term whole school assembly. It was great 
to celebrate another successful and enjoyable school term.   
 
Ngā mihi 
 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 

 
  



 

 

 

 

Future Property Provision - 
Community meeting with the Ministry of Education 

 

The Ministry of Education wants to hear your thoughts, ideas, and aspirations 
for future property provision at Te Paepae o Aotea. A date and venue will be 
confirmed for a community hui later Term 4. 

 

 

Consultation on an elected school board 

Te Paepae o Aotea Establishment Board are considering requesting the Minister 
of Education move the school to an elected board in 2024 with an approved 
alternative constitution (Schedule 22, clause 4 of the Education and Training 
Act). Before making any request, the Establishment Board want to hear the 
views of the community on a possible alternative constitution. Details and 
feedback are available on the Ministry of Education consultation hub. 

https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/te-paepae-o-aotea-alternative-governance-
proposal  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__consultation.education.govt.nz_education_te-2Dpaepae-2Do-2Daotea-2Dalternative-2Dgovernance-2Dproposal&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=Eikfr8U5b2UWCLNxI9PEzcOK9cEDnP45UYRJFMTeF6jfkpHcudJtlbRt06ogsZVN&s=K3pUUL5ypnyIO5clX3LEQBQe_hNlYi5bnOV5e6RS02k&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__consultation.education.govt.nz_education_te-2Dpaepae-2Do-2Daotea-2Dalternative-2Dgovernance-2Dproposal&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=Eikfr8U5b2UWCLNxI9PEzcOK9cEDnP45UYRJFMTeF6jfkpHcudJtlbRt06ogsZVN&s=K3pUUL5ypnyIO5clX3LEQBQe_hNlYi5bnOV5e6RS02k&e=


NCEA Update 
We are very pleased to share our NCEA results with you. Our senior students are working hard in 
classes and all year levels are on track to gain an 80% pass rate.  

Pass Rate 40+ 60+ 80-100 
Level 1 3.9% 18.1% 70.3% 
Level 2 8.3% 13.5% 68.8% 
Level 3 3.6% 19.6% 67.9% 
Description Could still pass but 

needs further 
support 

Likely to pass 
qualification but 
needs monitoring 

On track to pass 
qualification 

 

Level 1 achievements (155 students) 
88 students have Literacy 
92 students have Numeracy 
55 Level 1 students have some Excellence credits 
107 Level 1 students have some Merit credits 
Predicted Pass Rate = 88.4% 

 

Level 2 achievements (96 students) 
83 students have Level 1 Literacy 
81 students have Level 1 Numeracy 
73 students have Level 1 NCEA 
18 students have Level 2 NCEA 
8 students have UE Literacy 
38 Level 2 students have some Excellence credits 
51 Level 2 students have some Merit credits 
Predicted Pass Rate = 82.3% 

 

Level 3 achievements (56 students) 
49 students have Literacy 
49 students have Numeracy 
49 students have Level 1 NCEA 
46 students have Level 2 NCEA 
6 students have Level 3 NCEA 
31 students have UE Literacy 
23 Level 3 students have some Excellence credits 
34 Level 3 students have some Merit credits 
Predicted Pass Rate = 87.5% 

 

Twenty-nine of our Year 10 students have started their NCEA journey with credits on the system.   



Senior School Study Plan  

With exams starting soon, it is important that your child starts a good revision programme if 
they have not done so already. From what I have seen in the exams, some students could 
well benefit from it.  
 
Parents, you can support your child in the following way:  

• Work with your child to develop a study plan so that everyone knows what is 
happening. This is a good planner to start with – study planner  

• It’s also important to choose the right environment for your study. It’s 
recommended you find a quiet, airy, well-lit place with no distractions. ‘Distractions’ 
include your cell phone and social media (put these in another room while you are 
studying). While you might need to use the internet to help your study, turn off 
notifications whenever possible.  

• Take good notes and save any handouts from your teacher.  
• Go to any and all revision sessions offered by the school/your teacher.  
• Attempt previous years exams.  
• Take regular breaks.  
• Utilise websites that will help you study:  

o Learn coach  
o Studyit  

  
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 
ART TR9 / 10 

Drama B9 

 
Drama TN3 

 

L1 Maths 
L3 Stats and Cal 

Numeracy L2 Maths L3 Stats and Cal 

  
Physics Science / Biology / 

Chemistry 
 

Te Reo  
  

L1 English   
 

L1-3 English 
 

Physical Education & 
Health 

Physical Education Physical Education 

Geography / History  
  

Business 

 

In addition to the term revision timetable, the following is offered in the holidays:  

 
Senior Art folio Workshops: 
Week 2 of the school holidays. Tues/Wed/Thurs (October 3-5), 10am -2pm TR10  
  

https://studytime.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/12/Weekly-Study-Planner-Portrait.pdf
https://learncoach.com/
https://studyit.govt.nz/


 
 

 
Event Date 
Senior Prizegiving – Year 11-13, 6.30pm Friday, November 3 

Junior Prizegiving – Year 9-10, 9.30am Friday, December 15 

Junior Prizegiving – Year 7-8, 11.30am Friday, December 15 

Last Day of Term 4, 2023 Friday, December 15 

 
Junior School Year 7-10 Reports 
Junior student reports will be emailed out to whānau today for Years 7-10 students. 

 
 

School Accounts 

If you would like to set up a Family Account for your student, please contact 
Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz  

Credit balances from Family Accounts will be applied to any charges as they arise.  
Reminder, when paying accounts online, please ensure you include the following details: 

Particulars: [SURNAME] [First Initial] [Student Number] [Reference (e.g., Rugby)]  
Student Number can be found on MyKAMAR on our website www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

TSB Bank Limited – Te Paepae o Aotea Account: 15-3950-0777159-00 

Charges can also be paid at our Main Office by way of Cash or EFTPOS. 

 
  

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

mailto:Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz
http://www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/


 

Fitting Days – 15-19 January 2024 
 

The following items will be available for purchase from NZ 
Uniforms 

• Blue jacket with school logo. 
• Blue hoodies with school logo. 
• Polo shirt with school logo. 
• School navy blue shorts, culottes, skirt or long pants. 
• Orange dress shirts and blazers are optional for senior students. 
• (Senior students who do not want this option will wear the Polo shirt, hoodie etc) 
• A variety of other items will also be available: hats/caps, beanies and ties. 

 

Other uniform information 
• Plain black school shoes/sandals. 
• Plan black/navy or white socks. 
• There is no specific PE uniform - students to change into comfortable activewear. 
• Sports uniforms will be provided by the school. 
• Pre-owned interim uniform can be worn until the end of 2025. 
• The old uniform will no longer be available for purchase. 

Te Paepae O Aotea (nzuniforms.com) 
NZ Uniforms online shop is still a work in progress, but they have some information available for parents and caregivers. 

 

  

2024 Uniform Information 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/


 



 

Click here for an application form 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:45facca0-5da2-3f4c-9e52-4ef25d8f91f8


4ef25d8f91f8 4ef25d8f91f8 



Please click the link to complete the form: Studentachievementform 

https://forms.office.com/r/s8Rp7g71U8


 

I can finally feel the warmth in the sun which means that summer is not too far away.  This is great as 
we get to see our summer codes kicking off.  Nicer weather also allows us to enjoy more outside 
activities in or out of school.   

Summer is a great time to try different sports/activities that you may not play.  So, if you see or hear 
about a sport or activity and want to know more details, pop over to the sports office and I will see 
what we can do! 

Our school notices and social media platforms are great ways to keep up to date with what is going 
on.  Students can check any notices through the school app.  I encourage students and parents to use 
this, so you don’t miss out. 

A bit of time is put into creating Te Paepae o Aotea teams to participate in events and 
tournaments.  Please, if you register to play in a team, make sure you play for the correct team, turn 
up, respect each other and your opposition and appreciate and thank referees, coaches and helpers 
for giving up their time to be there.  It is great seeing our students playing, however we are struggling 
with coaches and helpers at some of the events in which we play in. 

Parents, if you are interested in helping coach or manage teams, please let us know. 

It is important to let us know if you or students have been successful in teams or activities.  If we don’t 
know, we cannot celebrate these successes.   

Fill out our ‘Student Achievement Form’ – an online form that can be filled out year ‘round to let us 
know all your achievements in Sports, Culture, Academic or Community.  This form can be found in 
our newsletters, flyers posted around the school or flick us an email. 

This term we have seen some epic team and individual results – well done to all students who 
represented our school and whanau with pride. 

Divan Denton – Taranaki under 16 Interprovincial Golf Team  
Divan Denton has been named in the Taranaki U16 Interprovincial Golf team. He will compete in a 
tournament in Cambridge playing seven rounds of golf from 2-6 October. 
 

Pearl Kahui – NZ U18 Nga Mareikura Girl's Squad  
Pearl Kahui has been named in the New Zealand U18 Nga Mareikura Girls' squad who will play the 
U18 NZ Barbarians' team in Auckland on 6 October 2023. 
 

Koha Tamou – U16 Central Vipers League Team 
Koha has a preseason game in Palmerston North this weekend against Wellington Orcas before hitting 
the NZ Nationals in Rotorua in September. Earlier in the year Koha also made the Taranaki Māori U16s 
and Taranaki Sharks U16s – Awesome Koha! 
 

Abby Marsh – Taranaki U12 Girls Squad. 
Well done to Abby Marsh, named in the Taranaki U12 Girls Squad.  All the best for the next stage. 
 
  

Sports News 



Round the Lake Relay and TSSSA Road Relays  
Five teams competed in the Round the Lake relay in Wanganui a week ago. Our teams did really well.  
On Monday, TSSSA Taranaki Road relays were held at Pukekura Park: Placing 3rd was our Year 7/8 Girls 
team of Emily Cleaver, Mikayla Arnold, Brooke and Charlie Stokes.  Our Junior Girls team of Maddison 
Sturgeon, Peyton Scott, Kaitlin Pennington and Tayla Sturgeon, placed 2nd. 
Wednesday this week saw our Year 7/8 students compete in the Taranaki Primary Schools Cross 
Country held at the Show Grounds. All our students did exceptionally well. One student in particular, 
Tayla Sturgeon, ran very well, placing 1st in her age group. Well done. 
 

Basketball 
Our Basketball teams had huge success on the court this year – Ka mau te wehi. 
Last week, Te Paepae o Aotea’s Year 7/8 Mixed Team - Aotea of Simulata Aholelei, Te Aute Grindlay, 
Carter Potts, Brax Renata, Timii Sinton-Monu, Leonardeous Snooks played Ngāruahine Tamaahuroa in 
their final.  This was a very close game with Aotea beating Ngāruahine 35-31.  Well done to the team 
and senior student Peyton Nelson as coach.  Congratulations also goes to Taupaenui placing 3rd overall, 
and Paepae 4th.  
 
2023 overall Girl MVP - Simulata Aholelei 
2023 Overall Boy MVP - Phoenix Edwards -Todd 
 
Junior 9/10 Boys had a successful season as well, only just missing out after losing their semi against 
Inglewood HS. Well done for placing 4th overall. Congratulations to Chase Butler named in the Junior 
Boys Hip Accounting all-star five team.   
 
Senior A Boys had a tough season but never gave up! They had good numbers to their games with 
great support from their fellow mates. They placed 6th for the season.  
 
Senior A Girls were fortunate to play in their final last Saturday against NPGHS 10A. Gusty effort by 
the team especially as they had a few members unavailable. Our girls came out winners, beating 
NPGHS 10A, 51-47. 
 
Sofia Va’aelua was name MVP and named in the Senior Girls Hipp Accounting all-star five team.   
 
Sofia has also been selected for the U18 Girls Koru Tour team competing in Australia in 2024.  
 
Earlier in the term, Payton Nelson played in the U19 Aotearoa Girls team. Payton represented Aoteroa 
at a prestigious Native American Basketball Invitational competition in the United States in July - 
Outstanding achievement by both girls. We are truly proud. 
 

Ki o Rahi  
Last week, two teams represented our school in TSSSA Ki o Rahi. This is a very skillful, sometimes 
physical but very tactical, game. Our Senior team placed 3rd, and our Juniors placing, 4th. Our senior 
team won the TSSSA McKean Shield. The holders of the shield are the ones that put it up for 
challengers. If you beat them, you hold the shield and are next to call for challengers at the next event 
you attend as a school. In this case, the next event is Touch coming up in Term 4. 
 

Rugby Game – 1st XV v Te Aute College 
An awesome exchange was organized with our 1st XV playing Te Aute College, currently touring New 
Zealand.  This was a great opportunity for our team to play a quality side. Some great passages of play 
from our 1st XV however Te Aute proved too strong and very clinical, winning 19-7.  Hopefully we can 
keep this exchange going in the future. 
 

 



Town vs Country 
Always a popular event with our senior students who have the opportunity to play against their own 
teammates who they would normally play alongside.  Rugby, Hockey, Basketball, Football and Netball 
were played this year.  What’s up for grabs? The ‘Lee Marshall – Town vs Country’ shield. 
Teams battled it out over one afternoon.  Close games, winning 4/5 sports – Town proved too strong 
taking bragging rights until next year. 
 

House Points 
I’m not too sure who is more serious about house points; staff or students? That being said, it’s great 
to see everyone get behind their Awa to get as many points as possible toward the overall winner at 
the end of the year.  There has been some major movement in points recently with Awa closing the 
gap. 
1st Kaupokonui – 307, 2nd Waingongoro – 293, 3rd Tangahoe – 232, 4th Patea – 138. 
Next term will be the decider!  So get involved with as many challenges as you can. 
 
Check out all the up-and-coming events and activities happening in our community. It’s up to you to 
give it a go! 
 

• Lawn Croquet – Give it Go Tuesday and Thursday, 3.15pm – 4.30pm or Twilight, same nights 
from 5.30pm 

• Hawera Lawn and Squash Tennis Open Day – Saturday, 7 October, 1pm – 3pm, Albion Street 
• The Great Skate – Sunday, 8 October 11am – 2pm, Skate Park 
• Normanby Athletics – Monday, 9 October, 5.45pm 
• Egmont A & P Association Ribbon Day & Progressive Jumping – Saturday, 14 October, Egmont 

Show Grounds 
• TSSSA Touch – Thursday, 26 October, Clifton Park, Waitara 
• Year 7/8 Taranaki Athletics Day – Date TBC 

 
Take a well-earned break.  Be kind, be safe and most importantly, enjoy your time with whānau and 
friends.  Get outside and try to do something active for at least 10 minutes a day!  Fresh air and time 
away from screens and phones are great for your mind, body and soul! 
 
Ngā mihi 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 
 
 

Sporting Events 
Lawn Croquet - Give it a Go – Tuesday & Thursday - 3.15pm-4.30pm or Twilight, same nights from 
5.30pm 
Hawera Lawn and Squash Tennis Open Day – Saturday, October 7, 1pm – 3pm, Albion Street 
The Great Skate – Sunday, October 8, 11am – 2pm, Skate Park 

Normanby Athletics – Monday, October 9, 5.45pm 

Egmont A & P Association Ribbon Day & Progressive Jumping – Saturday, October 14, Egmont 
Show Grounds 
TSSSA Touch (Junior and Senior) - Thursday, 26 October, Waitara 

Yr 7/8 Taranaki Athletics Day – Date TBC 
 
  



 



 



 

 

  



 

Girl Guiding NZ Hāwera Pippin, Brownie 
and Guide units currently need Volunteers 

 
Do you have a desire to give back to the community and help build happy, confident and 

resilient young women? Then becoming a leader in Girl Guiding could be for you. Our 
Leaders come from various places, ages and backgrounds. No previous Guiding experience is 

needed; many of our leaders have never been involved before. 
Our Hāwera Pippin, Brownie, and Guide (girls aged 5-12½ years) 

need volunteer adult leaders to join them today! 
If you are passionate about positive outcomes and experiences for 

Girls and Young Women, apply now on our website at 
https://girlguidingnz.org.nz/volunteers/ 

 
  

https://girlguidingnz.org.nz/volunteers/


 
 

 
 



 

Prizegiving Information 
Te Paepae o Aotea has three values; Aotea, Taupaenui and Paepae. These 
values underpin all that we do throughout our school. At our prizegivings, 

students will be acknowledged for displaying these values. Each prizegiving will 
be split into three sections, Aotea, Taupaenui and Paepae 

 

 

TE PAEPAE O AOTEA PRIZEGIVING DATES 
Senior Prizegiving – Year 11-13, 6.30pm Friday, 3 November 

Junior Prizegiving – Year 9-10, 9.30am Friday, 15 December 

Junior Prizegiving – Year 7-8, 11.30am Friday, 15 December 

 

Aotea Awards 
Each whānau class has one award 

Each Senior course/Junior module has one award 

Our service awards are presented in this section e.g., Library, Student Coaches, Volunteers 

Each sports team, arts, cultural groups will have an award in this section 

Kaitiakitanga - contribution to our school and region award 

Promotion of mana Māori award – one award per prizegiving 

Top three students – Aotea Award – awarded in each prizegiving 

Supreme Aotea Trophy Winner – this is awarded to the student who best displays our Aotea values around 
the school (one per prizegiving) 

   
Our value of Aotea represents a 

caring environment for all 
students, staff, whānau and 

community, to explore identity. 

Our value of Taupaenui supports 
the attainment of human 
potential, the pursuit of 

knowledge and striving for 
excellence. 

Our value of Paepae supports the 
courage, adventure, strength, 
persistence and the pursuit of 

knowledge in the learning 
environment. 



 

Paepae Awards 
Each Whānau class has one award in this section 

Literacy & Numeracy top three Junior students in each year level 

Individual Learning Modules, Community Contribution, Flexitime - The top three Junior students in each 
Junior prizegiving receive awards 

Senior Paepae Awards - Teacher Nominations –– Students who have challenged themselves in a learning 
environment outside of the classroom e.g., United Nations, Lions Speech, YES etc 

Each sports team, arts, cultural groups will have an award in this section 

Qualified Referees/Coaches - recognised in this section 

Promotion of mana Māori award – one award per prizegiving 

Top three students - Paepae award – awarded in each year level 

Taupaenui Awards 
Senior Courses – Top academic Senior student in each course/subject* 

Literacy & Numeracy – Junior – top academic students each year level* 

Individual Learning Modules, Community Contribution, Flexitime – Top academic student for each module* 

*The number of Taupaenui awards for each subject/module are calculated based on how many students are in the 
course/module (1 award per 25 students) 

Leadership: Awa Leaders – Certificates 

Leadership: Head Student – Acknowledgements 

Each sports team, arts, cultural groups will have an award in this section 

Students who have gained Regional, National or School Honours will be presented in this section 

Promotion of mana Māori award – one award per prizegiving 

Awa Awards - Top Awa 

Scholarships/Other Awards – Senior Prizegiving 

Top Sporting Student – one per prizegiving 

Top Performing Arts/Cultural Student – one per prizegiving 

Top three students - Taupaenui award – awarded in each year level 

Taioreore (Supreme) Taupaenui Trophy Winner – awarded in each year level to the top academic student 
(Year 13 student in this section will be Dux) 

*Please note all selection criteria for the Te Paepae o Aotea Prizegiving Awards are 
based on the current academic year level  

 


